TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
Brownfields Redevelopment Agency
Monday, June 29, 2015 
Special Meeting – 7:00 P.M.
East Hampton Town Hall Meeting Room
MINUTES - Draft
Call to Order

Ms. Karlson called this Special Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Present:  Cindy Carlson, Mary Ann Dostaler, Scott Bristol, Dan Wolfram.
Absent:  Carla Sylvester, Kay Willson.
Adoption of Agenda
Mr. Wolfram made a motion to accept the Agenda as presented, seconded by Ms. Dostaler, Vote: 4/0/0. Motion passed.

Approval of Minutes

Regular Meeting on May 18, 2015
As the second page of the minutes seemed to be missing; a motion was made by Mr. Bristol to table the approval of the Minutes of the May 18, 2015 meeting to the next regular meeting on July 27, 2015, seconded by Mr. Wolfram, Vote: 4/0/0, motion passed.  
Public Comment - None
Staff Reports – None 
Brownfields Agency Liaison Reports
Ms. Dostaler stated, regarding One Watrous Street, that at this time, the Town will seek to be reimbursed for costs associated with the demolition of the water tower.  A suggestion has been made that if the property was offered in lieu of reimbursement, it may be considered.  
Ms. Karlson stated, regarding William DeMore, he is willing to serve, but has not yet been appointed.  
Continued Business

US EPA Brownfields Assessment Grant
A motion was made by Mr. Wolfram to recommend payment to Fuss and O’Neill for their last and final invoice, in the amount of $6,840.68, bringing it in under budget, seconded by Mr. Bristol, Vote: 4/0/0, motion passed. 
Discussion ensued regarding possibilities for the balance of the grant amount.  The expiration date is 9-30-15.  
Ms. Dostaler made a motion for the Chair to reach out to the Town Manager to schedule an executive session/special meeting of our board, as soon as possible, seconded by Mr. Wolfram, Vote: 4/0/0, motion passed. 

Mr. Dostaler expressed desire in attending, and is available until the 10th. 

DECD STEAP Grant – 13 Watrous Street
Mr. Bristol made a motion to table this item until Ms. Sylvester is present, seconded by Mr. Wolfram, Vote: 4/0/0, motion passed.  

New Business
Ethics Commission sent a letter to all Boards and Commissions and requesting it is read at their next meeting. Ms. Karlson read the letter from Whitney Fielding, Chair, Ethics Commission, stating there is an opening on the Commission.  

Ms. Dostaler stated that the new Director of Joint Facilities/WPCA, Tim Smith, be invited to the next meeting since he is in charge of  the Village Center water system.  
Public Comment (pertaining to current agenda items only) – None 
Confirm next meeting (July 27, 2015) - Confirmed
Adjournment

A motion was made by Mr. Bristol to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Wolfram.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Jennifer Carducci (not present at meeting, Minutes taken from recording)

